
AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 11th of May, 2020.

Present                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor   

                                             Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman   
                                                     Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman (remote)                                                    




Scott M. Manley, Councilman (remote) 
Also Present 

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town (remote)
                                                     James Osborne, Town Engineer (remote)




Joseph P. Pedi, Town Clerk
**  A Certified Transcript of this Meeting is available on the Town of Newburgh website.**

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. 

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
· add to Item 11. ANNOUNCEMENTS – Gift to the Town from the Historic Bridges

of the Hudson Valley
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT
     MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount 

     of $570,757.39. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

     Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
6. PUBLIC HEARING: (7:00 P.M.): Introductory Local Law 2 of 2020 Permitting Pre School and

     Day Care Center in the B Zone
     Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk  Joseph Pedi if all of the proper postings and    

     publications were completed. Town Clerk Pedi said notice of this meeting had been posted 
     on the Town website since April 23, 2020. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on 

     April 29, 2020 and in the Orange County Post on April 24, 2020. 

     In addition, copies of the Notice of Public Hearing and the Introductory Local Law were 

     mailed to the clerks of the municipalities bordering the Town in Orange, Duchess and Ulster 
     Counties and the County Clerks of those counties. This complies with all of the requirements 
     for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
     MOTION was made at 7:04 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public  

     Hearing. Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.           

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
     Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     Attorney for Town Mark Taylor explained that Introductory Local Law 2 of 2020
     would permit Pre School and Day Care Centers licensed by the State of New York

     in the B. Zone.
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     Public Comments
     William Fetter of Rockwood Drive asked why the need for a Local Law if the
     current Pre School and Day Care Center has a use variance. Supervisor Piaquadio

     and Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor explained that there are two businesses

     operating as pre-existing nonconforming. It is a better practice to make them

     conform with zoning. Also, one of the businesses wishes to expand their use on

     their site which is why they asked for the zone change. Mr. Fetter then asked

     what kind of businesses are involved. Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor said

     the businesses are private, for profit entities, not institutions. Lastly, Mr. Fetter
     asked about the timing of instituting the local law should any written public comments

     be forthcoming. Supervisor Piaquadio said that the public will have ten calendar

     days after publication of the meeting transcription  to offer comments. Once those

     comments are received and considered by the Town Board, the Town Board

     will render a decision on adopting the Local Law.

     Ashley Torre of the law firm of Burke, Miele, Golden and Naughton is the
     attorney for the applicant. Ms. Torre explained that the petition for the

     zoning change was requested because there is a second accessory structure

     on the property that her client is considering using. 

     Mallika Rao submitted a written question on Thursday, May 14, 2020.

     Ms. Rao asked why the proposal bypassed the Zoning Board of Appeals.

     On Saturday, May 16, 2020, Town Supervisor Piaquadio wrote back to Ms. Rao

     explaining that the business that petitioned the Town Board for a zoning code amendment 
     has been operational at its current location for many years. Property owners can petition the 
     Town Board for zoning code amendments, whether or not the property has been the subject 
     of a Zoning Board  proceeding.  It is a matter within the Town Board’s legislative authority   

     and discretion.
     MOTION made at 7:13p.m. by Councilman Manley to close the Public Hearing.

     Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
     Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7. PUBLIC HEARING: (7:15 P.M.): Acquisition of Access Parcel for Newburgh Consolidated    

     Water District
     Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk  Joseph Pedi if all of the proper postings and    

     publications were completed. Town Clerk Pedi said notice of this meeting had been posted 

     on the Town website since April 23, 2020. It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on 

     April 29, 2020 and in the Orange County Post on April 24, 2020. This complies with all of the 
     requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
     MOTION was made at 7:16 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public  

     Hearing. Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.           

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
     Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor explain that the Town wishes to increase
     and improve the facilities of the Consolidated Water District by the acquiring  lands
     of a real property parcel on NYS Route 32 in the Town of Newburgh, New York, shown on 
     the tax map for the Town of Newburgh as part of SBL 17-1-74 at a total estimated cost of 
     $36,000.00. This land parcel consists of a 35 wide foot strip for access, a connection line and 
     appurtenant facilities to an existing Town owned water storage tank on adjacent property. 
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        The aforesaid project has been determined to be an “Unlisted” Action pursuant to the 
        regulations of the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation promulgated 
        pursuant to the State Environmental Quality Review Act. 

        Public Comments
        Donette Smith of Rockwood Drive asked for the identity of the current owner
        of the parcel being purchased by the Town. Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor

        said the current owner is George Langlitz Jr. Ms. Smith felt that the total cost
        of $36,000 was excessive. Town Supervisor Piaquadio explained that the Town
        uses the appraised value of the a property as the basis for the purchase price.

        In this case, the Town received an appraised value from an independent appraiser

        to determine how much this parcel was worth. Town Engineer James Osborne also

        noted that the actual purchase price of the parcel was $24,000 and that the

        remaining $12,000 was for administrative costs.
        MOTION made at 7:25 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero to close the Public Hearing.

        Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
        Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8. RECREATION DEPARTMENT: Seasonal Laborer and Recreation Aides

     Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation James Presutti requests approval 

     to hire Ryan Bayer as a seasonal Laborer starting on or after May 18, 2020 until 

     September 13, 2020 at a hourly rate of $11.80.

     MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the hire of Ryan Bayer as a seasonal 

     Laborer starting on or after May 18, 2020 until September 13, 2020 at a hourly rate of 

     $11.80. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
     Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation James Presutti requests approval 
     to hire the following individuals as seasonal laborers and recreational aides at the

     corresponding hourly salaries for the summer season starting June 22, 2020 and 

     ending on September 13, 2020:

· Terrance Brathwaite; Lifeguard; $13.00

· Desi Conde-Rodriguez; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Olivia Conrad; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Anthony Etri-Moughan; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Emma Feeney; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Nicholas Guerra; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Mackenzie Kirby; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Karsen Leggett; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Kendall Leggett; Youth Camp Director; $13.00

· John Matthews; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Shannon Mozingo; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Kerry O’Connell; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Sam Ouhaj; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Dayna Pendino; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Rachel Rivera; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Nicholas Wallinford; Recreation Aide; $11.80

· Tyler Walsh; Recreation Aide; $11.80
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     MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hire of the listed individuals

     as seasonal laborers and recreational aides at the corresponding hourly salaries for the 

     summer season starting June 22, 2020 and ending on September 13, 2020.

     Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
     Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9. ANNOUNCEMENTS
     Town Supervisor Piaquadio presented  a print of the different bridges that cross
     the Hudson River. The print was a gift presented to the Town by the Historic
     Bridges of the Hudson Valley as a thank you to the Town of Newburgh Town
     Board for the Town Board’s strong resolution opposing the merger of the New York 

     State Bridge Authority with the New York State Thruway Authority to keep the Hudson 
     Valley bridges locally controlled and maintained. Town Supervisor Piaquadio pointed 

     out that the Town of Newburgh was the first municipality to generate this 

     resolution which ultimately was forwarded to the Association of Towns and
     many other municipalities who, in turn, supported the resolution along with the
     State of New York.

     Councilwoman Greene announced that although the Memorial Day Parade has

     been cancelled, the Town invites all residents to participate in the service being

     held at Town Hall on Sunday, May 24, 2020 ay 10:00 a.m. to honor all military

     people.
10. PUBLIC COMMENTS
       William Fetter of Rockwood thanked the Board for investing the effort to
       conduct this virtual meeting.

       Lauren Mandell of Rockwood Drive asked when will the bathrooms at Chadwick

       Lake Park be reopened. Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation

       James Presutti said the bathrooms near the boathouse have reopened.

       The bathrooms near the roller rink will reopen soon.
11. ADJOURNMENT

       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the meeting at 7:33 p.m.

       Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
       Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
       Meeting adjourned at 7:33 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

                                                     ______________________________________
 Joseph P. Pedi
Town Clerk

      
